

Mailing address: Box 217 20302 Irún (Gipuzkoa) Spain Email alboni@aierdi.org

Church Planting

Iglesia Bautista Bíblica, Misionero Lecuona, 38

Irún, España Website http://www.bautistas-irun.org

Basque Farmhouse Restoration "Aierdi" Retreat Center "In the foothills of Mount Aitzgorri"



September, 2010

Dear Friends,

Jeremiah 8:20, "The harvest is past, the summer is ended, and we are not saved." Another summer has come and gone. Many, many people in our city of Irún, on the border of France, still do not know the Saviour and we continue in the ministry. that the Lord has given us. While for many years we were the only church, and actually the first, in Irún, there now are 4 and the number of believers slowly grows.

Summer is the time for camps. Numbers of our people enjoyed one or more activities at the campgrounds near Guadalajara, Spain. Just before the school year began we had our yearly Daily Vacation Bible School and had about 20 children enrolled, with many of them unsaved. We have some fine people in our church who were saved during DVBS in their childhood.

As fall begins, Andy has printed 5,000 tracts for a city wide distribution which will commence shortly. Together with our website, a monthly add in the local newspaper and the literature, many know about our church. Pray that through all of these contacts, some will visit the church. Rarely does a Sunday go by that we do not have an unsaved visitor. For many, they need

to hear the Gospel over and over again, before they finally accept the Lord or reject the Gospel.

A family picture with Andy and his family before David left for internship in a church in Colorado, Danny for another year at Bob Jones and Mark for his first year. We continue to pray for God's leading in their lives. That leaves just Rachel home. Quite a change for Andy & Mimi!

Stephen and Kay and family are happy serving the Lord in the Seattle area and Mark in the Greenville, S.Carolina area. We are so very thankful that they all are faithful to the Lord, wherever they may be.

When we were in the USA for our health problems in 2007, a friend of ours made a a CD copy of the LP album we made for deputation in 1971. We have made simple copies for those who might be interested in a CD. You may write our son, Mark Bonikowsky at 128 Manchester Drive, Mauldin, S.C. 29662.

We continue to receive gifts for a car replacement. Thank you so much.

God bless.

Al & Helga Bonikowsky

Sending Church - Heritage Baptist Church Box 869, Grayson, GA 30017-0869 Pastor R.C. King - Telephone: 770 554045 USA: World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Tlf. 704-7301479 Canada: Box 1291, North Bay, ON P1B 8K5



Al & Helga Bonikowski

DRD, SEND ME